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MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
OF THE 

TOWN OF STALLINGS, NORTH CAROLINA 
 

The Town Council of the Town of Stallings met for its regular meeting on April 25, 2022, at 7:00 

p.m. at the Stallings Government Center, 321 Stallings Road, Stallings, North Carolina.  

Those present were: Mayor Wyatt Dunn; Mayor Pro Tempore David Scholl; Council Members 

Steven Ayers, Taylor-Rae Drake; Heather Grooms, Graham Hall and Brad Richardson. 

Staff present were: Alex Sewell, Town Manager; Erinn Nichols, Assistant Town Manager/Town 

Clerk; Chief Dennis Franks; Max Hsiang, Planning Director; Marsha Gross, Finance Officer; Brian Price, 

Public Works Director; and Ashley Platts, Parks and Recreation Director.  

 

Invocation, Pledge of Allegiance and meeting called to order  
Mayor Wyatt Dunn welcomed everyone to the meeting and delivered the invocation.  Mayor 

Dunn then led the Pledge of Allegiance and called the meeting to order.  

 
Public Comments 

  No one was present to give public comment. 
 
 
 1.  Agenda Approval  
 Council Member Ayers made the motion to approve the Agenda as presented. The motion was 

approved unanimously by the Council after a second from Council Member Grooms. 

 

2. Stallings Park Christmas Tree 
Council Member Scholl made the motion to approve the purchase of a traditional Christmas tree 

for Stallings Municipal Park. Council Member Drake seconded the motion to which Council unanimously 

approved.  

 
 
3. Stallings Streetscape Design Presentation 
Planning Director Max Hsiang presented the Council with the Stallings Streetscape Design 

recommendations. This presentation is attached to these minutes and therefore incorporated herein. 

Council will consider a decision on the options at the May 23, 2022, meeting.  
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4. Electrical Vehicles Charging Stations (Ayers) 
Council Member Ayers would like to Council to consider grants for electrical vehicles. Council 

held consensus to have staff research the item and discuss the grant with the Centralina Regional 

Council (CRC). 

 
 
5. FY2023 Budget Discussions 
Parks and Recreation Director Ashley Platts presented the Council the Parks and Recreation 

Department’s budget. This presentation is attached to these minutes and therefore incorporated 

herein. 

• Proposed Budget: $1,549,000 (20%/$258.3M increase) 

 
Council held consensus to cancel the special budget meeting scheduled for May 2, 2022.  
 
 
6.  Adjournment 
Council Member Scholl moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Council Member Ayers, and 

the motion received unanimous support. The meeting was adjourned at 8:11 p.m. 

 

Approved on May 9, 2022. 

 

 

 s/Wyatt Dunn     s/Erinn Nichols 

Wyatt Dunn, Mayor      Erinn E. Nichols, Town Clerk 

 

Approved as to form: 

s/Cox Law Firm, PLLC 
Cox Law Firm, PLLC 

 


